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A Week of Kingdom Moments: Worship, 
Fellowship, and Fun! 
 
Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 
This past week at First Presbyterian Church of 
Hastings was a joyful, Spirit-filled celebration of 
what it means to be the body of Christ—gathered for 
worship, scattered for service, and always centered 
in love. 
 
It all began on Sunday morning, June 22, as 
we kicked off the week with a special worship 
service led by Hannah Jensen-Heitmann, who wrote original songs 
for this year’s Vacation Bible School. With guitar in hand and joy in 
her heart, she taught these songs to the congregation, helping to 
prepare us for the week ahead. Pastor Damen and Rose Koepp 
offered a preview of VBS during the message, walking us through 
the themes our children would explore. The whole service was a 
joyful invitation into the faith formation journey of our young 
disciples. 
 
That evening, we took the joy to the pool! Our Water Park 
Night at the Hastings Aquacourt welcomed more than 75 people 
from the church and the wider community. We rented out the 
whole facility and opened the gates with radical hospitality—
offering a night of laughter, splashes, and fellowship. It was a 
simple, beautiful way to be the church in the world. 
 
From Monday through Thursday, June 23–26, Vacation 
Bible School came to life! Over 40 children participated, nearly 
half of whom came from outside our congregation. With the help 
of our energetic youth and dedicated adult volunteers, we shared 
the good news that Jesus is a friend we can trust. Songs were 
sung, crafts were made, Bible stories were told, and friendships 
were formed. We were surrounded by the joyful noise of children 
learning about God’s love—and we were all blessed by their energy 
and faith. 
 

Continued 

6.29.2025 & 7.6.2025/VOL.47.13 

 

 



Thursday evening brought a grand celebration 
to close out the week. Our VBS finale party included a 
delicious barbeque, lawn games, music, and an 
unforgettable foam cannon that left kids and adults 
alike squealing with delight. Take a look at the 
photos—we dare you not to smile!         
                                                                    
Then on Sunday, June 29, the week culminated 
with a powerful and moving worship service. 
The band A Brother’s Fountain, who headlined 
the Flatwater Music Festival at Prairie Loft, 
joined us in worship and shared their music. I 
preached a sermon based on their original song 
The Birds Don’t Worry, drawing from Jesus’  
teaching in Matthew 6:25–34. We were 
reminded that instead of being consumed by 
worry, we are invited to seek first the Kingdom 
of God—a message that resonated deeply after a 
week filled with Kingdom glimpses. 
Throughout the week, from worship to water 
slides, from songs to sermons, from foam parties 
to faith lessons, we were living into 

 what it means to be a Kingdom people. We 
worshiped together, played together, learned together, and 
served together. We welcomed our neighbors, loved our 
children, and celebrated the joy of being church. 
 
None of this would have been possible without you. 
Thank you to everyone who gave of their time, talent, and 
treasure. To the many volunteers who helped plan, lead, 
and support VBS and all the related events—thank you. To 
Hannah for gifting us with her music and creativity—thank 
you. To Rose Koepp, our extraordinary Director of 
Christian Education, who poured her heart and soul into 
every detail of VBS—thank you. And to our congregation, 
whose tithes and offerings fund this kind of transformative ministry—
thank you. 
 
As your pastor, I couldn’t be more grateful or prouder. It’s weeks like 
these that remind me just how alive and vibrant the church can be. 
Together, we are planting seeds of faith, nurturing community, and 
pointing to the Kingdom of God. 
 
With joy and gratitude, 

 
 

Rev. Greg Allen-Pickett 



 
 
 
 



July Ushers and Greeters 

July Ushers (Team #5) Captain- Melissa Davis, Matt Fong, Julie 
Thomsen, Justin Brader 

July Greeters 

Greeters Memorial Room Narthex 
6 Teresa Luther Jenna Jorgensen 

13 Kay Georgiana Paula Crozier 
20 Lesa & Steve Cropley Amy & Joe Black 
27 C.L. & Sandra Wimer Jan Ham 

 

July Means Open Table at FPC 
Open Table 2025 

Sack Lunch Program 
One sack lunch, per person, per day, no questions asked. 

Join our congregation in fellowship and service as we celebrate our 22nd 
year of support for the Open Table Sack Lunch Program. For those of you 
that are new to our church or community, the Open Table Sack Lunch 
Program is a community-wide program providing free daily sack lunches 
Monday through Friday from 1:00 to 5:00 pm. Lunches are distributed 
from the Catholic Social Service Office. Beginning Sunday, July 6th, we will 
be assembling about 1200 lunches on Sundays preceding or immediately 
following both Sunday worship services until we have completed our 
donations. In addition to Sunday morning assembly, we need drivers to 
transport sandwiches and sacks to Catholic Social Services when we finish 
on Sunday. This tradition in our church has been a blessing for the people 
receiving the lunches and the people preparing them. We have continuously 
supported this community-wide program every July since its inception. 



 



 

 

 

 

Calendar 
July 1, 2025 – July 13, 2025 

 
Tuesday 7/1 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 
Wednesday 7/2 12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 

link 
6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 

Thursday 7/3 12:30pm Dulcimer HCMA Room 112 
3-5pm Summer Youth Group  
5:30pm Global Mission Committee Anderson Room 
6pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

Friday 7/4  Church Offices Closed-
Independence Day 

 

Sunday 7/6 9am-10:30am Open Table Lunch Packing Fellowship Hall 
10am HAW Store Open Library 
10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 
11:30am Open Table Lunch Packing Fellowship Hall 
11:30am HAW Store Open Library 

Monday 7/7 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 
1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 
6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Choir Room 

Tuesday 7/8 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 
Wednesday 7/9 12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 

link 
6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 

Thursday 7/10 12pm-6pm Red Cross Bloodmobile Fellowship Hall 
12:30pm Dulcimer HCMA Room 112 
6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

Friday 7/11 10am Mahjong Ladies Basement Youth Room 
Sunday 7/13 9am Worship in the Park Alexander Park 

9:30am-
10:30am 

Open Table Lunch Packing Fellowship Hall 

10am HAW Store Open Library 
10:30am Traditional Worship Service In person, Facebook, Radio 
11:30am Open Table Lunch Packing Fellowship Hall 
11:30am HAW Store Open Library 
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First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 
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